August 2023: Pastor Bradley’s Proclamation

Dear Faith Family,

Wow! How did July fly by? It was an amazing month for our church. We have officially moved to South
Carolina! A huge thank you to all the people who helped us move in! It was amazing to watch just how
quickly everything came together. We were unloaded and taking the U-Haul back in under an hour and a
half!

We then turned around and had an opportunity to be part of VBS. Ashley loved working in the crafts
while | had the privilege to teach the Bible lessons each night. | want to say a big thank you to all the VBS
helpers and volunteers. During VBS we had a chance to see a few pickup games on the lawn with our
new friends from Impact City. Over the two nights they were out there we saw 80 kids on the field!

The highlight for Bible School for me was helping one of our middle school students accept Jesus as her
Savior. "Jesus Did It Again" | am so pleased and it's always encouraging seeing someone say yes to Jesus.

We also had the chance to travel to Virginia for a family reunion. That was an amazing opportunity for
Ashley to meet her biological grandfather! My mother-in-law was adopted and never knew her parents.
With the help of Ancestry DNA, she managed to make connections on both sides of the family. In my
absence we welcomed back Pastor Joe. Thank you for filling the pulpit brother Joe!

May God bless you as we look to August. With our schools starting back please pray for:

The Students as they start their new classes

Teachers as they lead the students

Administrators as they lead their faculties

Bus Drivers for traveling mercy as they pick up and return students home

Lunchroom Workers as they prepare delicious meals

Office Workers as they take care of the school business

The Custodial staff that they can keep the schools in great shape.

The School Board and Superintendent as they make decisions that benefit the students

The Parents for making it through the Summer!!!



